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Welcome
TY Journalism students have created this
newsletter for the September to October term. 
Students have written articles and worked
together as a team  with the help of Ms. Eyre to
produce this newsletter. 
We hope you enjoy reading and we look forward
to the upcoming issues that will be produced
each term.

OCTOBER , 2024

WRITTEN BY TY JOURNALISM STUDENTS

On October 9th our 3rd year class of 2024 received
their Junior Cycle Results. We are very proud of
them all for the hard work and effort they put in to
achieve such fantastic results!
They all gathered together to have breakfast in the
hall and celebrate their results.

Important dates for next term:Important dates for next term:

Oct 28- Nov 1stOct 28- Nov 1st MidtermMidterm
Nov 5thNov 5th 6th & LCA 2 PT meetings6th & LCA 2 PT meetings
Nov 12thNov 12th Staff Training - School closedStaff Training - School closed
Nov 25thNov 25th
Dec 9thDec 9th

2nd Year  PT meetings2nd Year  PT meetings
5th & LCA 1 PT meetings5th & LCA 1 PT meetings

Dec 20thDec 20th Christmas HolidaysChristmas Holidays

Compiled  By: Scott O’Brien

Junior Certificate Results



Lorem ipsum dolor sit amet,
consectetur adipiscing elit.
Vivamus ante felis, fermentum
nec tortor eu, ullamcorper
accumsan sem. Praesent
molestie quis nisi vitae auctor. 

Lorem ipsum dolor sit amet,
consectetur adipiscing elit.
Vivamus ante felis, 

Public Profile

October 10th was the day that
TY boys went on the Historical
walk of Carrick-on-Suir. 
They’ve got to visit places like
Carrick Walls, St. Nicholas
Church, the bay, old bridge and
were told the history of Carrick-
on-Suir, and it’s surroundings
by Brian from Lions Club.

Carrick-on-Suir
Historical Walk
TY

TY Journalism Class
On 9th September our Transition Year students in
Journalism class went outside to take some
pictures of the school. Here are some of their
stunning works.

Team Bonding
Written By:  Eugene Chelyakh

On Thursday, September the 5th, our Transition Year students had
a trip to the Castlecomer Discovery Park.
They got a chance to experience treetop obstacle course, archery
and team building.
Our TY’s were delighted with the trip and can’t wait for what comes
next in the upcoming year!

TY HIGHLIGHTS

TY students recently started their Fire Safety Course and
will be continuing it for the next 3 weeks. In the first 2
weeks, the students will be shown videos and
presentations on what a fire can do, how fast it spreads,
and how dangerous fires are.

After the Halloween Mid-Term they will be brought to the
Carrick-on-Suir Fire Station to learn how to put out fires
with fire extinguisher and after they finish the last session
they will receive their Fire Marshall Cert

Written By:  Kevin Jones

Fire SafetyWritten By:  Kevin Jones



SPORTS NEWS

On Monday, October 7th, the Junior Camogie
team travelled to Cork City to face St. Patricks. The
match was played eight aside over three fifteen-
minute halves. 
In a tightly contested first half, both teams were
locked at two points each. However, the dynamics
shifted in the second half when St. Pats was
reduced to seven players, moving the game to a
seven-a-side format. Comeragh seized the
opportunity, leveraging fresh substitutes to exploit
St. Pats' fatigue. Key players Sasha Pledger, Ruby
Cullen Cronin, and Charlotte Burke stepped up,
making crucial contributions that propelled
Comeragh forward and significantly impacted
the scoreboard.

GIRLS BASKETBALL

The U16 and U19 had a match on the 27th of
September. They were against the
presentation the all girls school in Clonmel. It
was held in the basketball hall in Moyle rovers. 
The U16 girls won there game against the
presentation with the last score of 27-41.
Unfortunately the U19 were not lucky enough
to win and the presentation U19 girls beat our
team, but they still played great. 

Written By:  Anna Gleeson

Written By:  Eimear Commins

Written By:  Scott Harte

JUNIOR CAMOGIE

BOYS BASKETBALL

Our boys U16 basketball  team took on the
challenge of playing ERSS Carrick on Suir.  it
was a very exciting match the are boys won
the match. The whole team played very well.
Star players during the match were Jack
Murray and Ivan Zapata Encinas. The ERSS
put up a very good fight against us but we
came out with the win at the end of the
game well done to all the boys U16 basketball
team



Term Highlights

Eugene Chelyakh has been selected as one of this years
students to attend TY Media Week with Beat 102-103. The TY
Media Week Programme will provide Transition Year Students
across the country with a unique opportunity to get involved in
the creation of content for broadcast on a radio stations. We
can’t wait to hear how Eugene gets on!

TY Media Programme

POST COUNTY FINAL INTERVIEW WITH MS.MURRAY

How do you feel about you recent big win?
Happy and relieved to finally have won the cup after losing 10 county
finals!

What does it mean to you and the team?
It means everything to us – we’ve put so much work into training the last 10
years and every year we have been getting closer. We have played
football together since we were young and have always dreamed of lifting
the senior cup. We never gave up and believed in each other. Football is a
huge part of the Comeragh Rangers community and everyone in the
parish is delighted for us!

Pre match rituals:
Coffee with my sisters and listen to Little Mix

Written By:  Eimear Commins

 Ty girls went out to the Shine festival. The day
was filled with many friends and great speakers.
We arrived at the SETU campus and were
greeted by happy Shona Project helpers. We
took a group photo and were sent into the hall.
All the girls from all the schools.  Each of the
girls got bracelets from the stands around and
had an exciting  day. I would say that this was
such an amazing experience and it really made
me feel included. Each school was special and
everyone got a gift bag and sunglasses. This was
definitely one of my highlights of TY to date.

The Shona Shine Festival
Written By:  Kayla Howe



Student Achievements

Toby McGuire 5th year

Amy-Lee Lennon 5th Year

Katlyn Morrissey, Lauren Walsh ,Mia McKenna , Bronagh Murphy and
Ruby Butler ( missing from photo) 1st & 2nd year 

Alice Sheehan Walsh 6th Year

Well done to 5th year student Toby McGuire who secured a
place on the Wexford Motorcross racing Youth Academy as
part of the team to compete in the 2024 Fiesta Endurance
Race. Toby was crowned the 2024 Fiesta Zetec Rookie in the
Championship in Mondello.  Six months of hard work paid
off for him.

Well done to our students who competed in a dance
competition in Tralee and won the overall under 14
beginner crew competition.  The girls also each won in
individual events. 

Alice Sheehan Walsh has been crowned as
World Champion in the U18 16kg Long Cycle at
the World Championships for Kettlebells in
Greece recently. Well done Alice!

Well done to Amy-Lee Lennon who participated in the
International Combat Organisation World Championships
in Germany. She became two time world champion in
fighting , kickboxing and boxing and won silver in both
divisions with a total of 8 fights in her age group.

Written By:  Sarah Marie Barrett and Viktoriia Maltseva

https://www.facebook.com/internationalcombatorganisation/


IVERK SHOW WINNERS

We are very proud of our students who helped Comeragh College be crowned
the overall best school in The Iverk Show in Piltown for 2024. All students received
a prize for their fantastic pieces and we are delighted to be able to showcase
their hard work and effort.


